
COUNCIL ON EDUCATION AND STUDENT DEVELOPMENT
Minutes
December 4, 2007

PRESENT:  Nadine Jenkins, Judy Murray, Katherine Miller, Cher Brock, Johanna Boley, Linda Luehrs-Wolfe, Martha Oburn, Bonnie Longnion, Larry Rideaux, Jean Grove, Penny Westerfeld, Julie Leidig, Jade Borne, Gary Clark
ABSENT:  Terry Sawma, Bill Coppola, Ed Albracht, Bennie Lambert, Christal Albrecht, Earl Campa, Susanne Thaler, Glen Wood

GUESTS:  Jim Taylor, John Fishero, Jen Murillo, Kristin Lue King
1.  Withdrawal and Reinstatement (Johanna Boley) – Currently students on a payment plan who are dropped for non-payment, may be re-enrolled after they pay.  The issue arises when the student does not appear on the instructor’s roster after they have been re-enrolled, and the student cannot receive a grade.  A new Texas law enables students to pay their tuition and fees through the last day of classes, after placing a down payment of 50% of their tuition and fees prior to the first day of class.  Johanna will survey the colleges to determine the number of students this affects and the Student Services Council (SSC) will obtain the number of students that are reinstated.  Delane Maddux will contact the THECB to determine how the new law will impact our policies.   A request for a “Super Hold” on student records for non-payment will be written and sent to IT.  Training needs to be conducted with people associated with our official transcripts, to re-enforce the importance of checking the AR hold on student accounts prior to issuing official transcripts. The spring 2008 withdrawal date is in April 2008.  The focus should be on what is best for the student.  This subject will be on the next CESD meeting scheduled for February 5, 2008.      
2. De-Reg Calendar (Linda Luehrs-Wolfe) – The first day back for faculty and staff of the spring semester 2009, will be Monday, January 5, 2009.  The VP Council recommended running the de-reg on 1-6-09 late in the evening, to allow students more time to complete registration prior to running the de-reg.  The SSC agreed with this recommendation.  The VPADs expressed concern about having only four days between the de-reg and the last day to register for spring 2009.  After much discussion CESD recommended changing the de-reg to Monday, January 5, 2009 at 7 pm.  CESD also recommended additional informational items be added to the communication that goes to students to include that payment plans can now be fully set up online, there is no need for an on-campus visit.
3. Search Tools (Jade Borne and Jen Murillo) – The MyRecords page has been redesigned, and the link to the payment plan and bookstore connection has been established on the last page of the registration page for all students.  The bookstore link has also been added to the main student menu.  “Get your books now!” will be placed in the final page of the student registration screen. 
An issue has arisen from the varied course search tools that have been set up on our different web sites.  Students can use several tools to search for classes, and these differ by college.   These different search tools can provide different results from a search at the same time, because they are updated differently and are not online “realtime.”  The SSC reviewed these searches and recommended we do away with the other search tools because they are often out of date and provide incorrect information. This will be optional - section builders add information about the faculty web page contact information in the comment lines, as some faculty do not maintain web sites.  CESD has agreed to keep one search tool effective for summer 08 registration, My Records.  The Web Team would develop a tool for faculty, staff, and all schedule builders on how to obtain the information they need.  Training would need to be implemented.  

4. Institutional Review Board (Bonnie Longnion and Kristin Lue King) – A new federal law mandates that any human research surveys or studies must be approved by an established Institutional Review Board (IRB), if the institution receives any federal funds.  Sinclair Community College, Maricopa, and Collin County gave us permission to use their IRB documents to adapt for use by our institution.  The committee decided that due to efficiencies, each college would have their own local institutional review committee, which would be a subcommittee of the IRB.  They could handle local matters quickly, especially for exempt studies. The IRB will report to the EC.  The current document is composed primarily in legal-type language, because it must be submitted to the Federal Office for Human Research Protections to receive an IRB number.  CESD recommended that the IRB document be forwarded to EC for their review and approval.
Reports – Tabled

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, February 5, 2008


